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Audra L. Rigby is a Principal with Certified Crime Prevention Consultants, LLC, Planner III with 
the City of Orlando Police Department (OPD) and Director at Large with Florida Design Out 
Crime Associations (www.FLDOCA.com). She has over 26 years of experience in public safety 
with OPD, holds a bachelor’s degree in Emergency Management with a Minor in Public Safety 
Telecommunications from Jacksonville State University and is a Certified Public Manager 
through Florida State University.  
 
Audra has completed hundreds of Crime Prevention Through Environmental Design (CPTED) 
plan reviews for new and redevelopment projects in the City of Orlando and on-site CPTED 
assessments. She is certified by the Office of the Florida Attorney General as a Florida Crime 
Prevention Practitioner, a Florida CPTED Practitioner and Convenience Business Inspector. 
Audra and her business partner Kevlon have completed CPTED assessments for a private 
school, healthcare facilities, and an international air cargo company.  
 
Audra is an instructor for Business & Legal Resources (BLR) and taught at their Workplace 
Violence Prevention Symposiums (March 2016 and 2017) and conducts webinar training for 
BLR. As a CPTED and Crime Prevention Practitioner, Audra was a speaker at the 2017 HSLI 
Workplace Violence Symposium, 32nd National conference on Preventing Crime in the Black 
Community sponsored by the Florida Attorney General’s Office, the 17th International Crime 
Free Conference (July 2015), the 2014 Church Network Conference (formally called National 
Association of Church Business Administration) and the 2014 Southern States Crime 
Prevention Conference. Audra has spoken with or conducted CPTED presentations for a variety 
of neighborhood, business and community groups. 
 
The September/October (2016) Vol. 30 Edition of Talk of the Towns & Topics features an article 
written by Audra and Kevlon Kirkpatrick (her business partner). The article pertains to Shootings 
at Town Halls and CPTED and was recently interviewed for a crime prevention article in the 
December 2017 issue of Buildings Magazine (https://www.buildings.com/article-
details/articleid/21405/title/who-s-watching-your-facility-). 
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